ANNOUNCEMENT
Practical Guideline for Foreign Nationals Intending to enter the Kingdom of
Thailand during the COVID-19 Pandemic

In reference to the Notification of the Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand
(CAAT) dated March 19, 2020, on practical guideline for air operators performing
flights into the Kingdom of Thailand, the Royal Thai Embassy Islamabad, would
like to announce that, from March 22, 2020, 00.00 hrs. (Thailand local time)
onwards, passengers who are foreign nationals (including Pakistani national) and

intend to enter Thailand MUST present the following documents to the air operator
at the time of check-in;

1. Health Certificate certifying that the passenger poses no risk of being
infected by the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19), issued not more than 72 hours
prior to the date of travel; and

2. Imsurance policy showing minimum medical coverage in Thailand of
Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19), in the amount not less than 100,000 USD.

Failure to present these two documents can result in the air operator’s
refusal to issue a boarding pass and denial of boarding.

The above guideline will be applicable from March 21, 2020, 22.00 hrs.
Pakistan local time onwards.




